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Date:     October 27th, 2020 

To:         Public Safety and Transportation Committee (PSTC) 

From:    Deputy Chief Joseph Grage #754 

Re:         14 W. St. Charles Rd. Request for 15 Minute Parking Space 

 

On October 20th, Village staff was contacted by Dana Moreau, the owner of Babcock’s 

Grove House at 101 W. St. Charles Rd. in reference to a parking space accommodation 

she is requesting near a new business she will be opening at the former Balkan Bakery 

located at 14 W. St. Charles Rd.  

 

Ms. Moreau advised that the new business contemplates a dependence on pick-up and 

delivery orders and she is requesting a “15-Minutes Only” parking space in front of her 

new business to ensure the availability of parking for customers making brief stops to 

make pickups there. 

 

As the PSTC may recall, the same request was made in 2017 by the owner of Balkan 

Bakery (Legistar Item#170323). The police department did not recommend approval of 

the request at that time for several reasons (see attached). It led to a larger discussion 

on parking spaces in the downtown area but was not ultimately not approved.  

 

Unfortunately, much has changed during the pandemic and associated restrictions. 

Earlier this year during the height of pandemic restrictions the Village placed temporary 

parking sigs of a similar nature near downtown businesses to help them serve their 

customers pick-up and delivery due to the fact that they were unable to dine indoors. As 

of this writing the same restrictions are once again in place.  
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While the Village is investigating the posting the same temporary signage during the 

current restrictions, it is clear that the future remains uncertain for many downtown 

businesses. Businesses may continue to rely on pick-up and delivery more in the future.  

 

Public Works Director Goldsmith met with Ms. Moreau in regards to this issue and other 

parking matters. He informed her that if a “15 Minutes Only” parking sign was posted 

near 14 W. St. Charles Rd. it would not be for use of her new customers only and would 

also be for other businesses. She indicated to him that she understood this.  

 

Based on the above, the police department is recommending that the PSTC approve 

Ms. Moreau’s request for a “15 Minutes Only” sign to be posted at or near the 14 W. St. 

Charles Rd address in order to allow the businesses in that immediate area to better 

serve customers conducting pick-up and delivery business.  

 

 

 

        Respectfully,  

 

             Deputy Chief Joseph Grage 

                

     

     

 

 

 














